Farnham Common Tennis Club  AGM 
20th November 2014  8:00pm
Present

30 members including the committee and Pauline Gregory (Chair)
Apologies received from
Jill Anderson,  Margaret Bultitude, Kim Craven, Paul Morgan, Alan Polding, Lou Rankin.
Adoption of previous AGM minutes
Approved and no matters arising
Tennis Club Secretary/Chairman Report (Robert Coull)
We have had a good year of tennis at Farnham Common.  The reasonably good weather meant that there were not too many Bucks shield match postponements and we were able to hold all of our standard tournaments. In the lull between Christmas and New Year we held our Frosty Tournament, then later the Grand National Tournament and August social tournament.  All were very enjoyable.

Our coach, Stephen Wright and his coaching team have worked hard to grow the junior section of the club.  There was a festival day in March, a LTA come and try day in June and several mini-red, mini-orange and other junior tournaments throughout the year – it has been very satisfying to see all courts in use by a mixture of adults and juniors on several occasions.   

In September we had the finals day of our club championships and were fortunate to have warm sunny weather, tea and cake and even several spectators.  There were more entrants than in 2013 and all categories were contested so the 2014 competition format seems to have worked better.  The winners will be celebrated with an honours board that will be put up in the tennis pavilion.

Looking forward to 2015, the format of the tennis year in terms of tournaments and events will be similar to 2014 with the possible exception of a special tournament in November.

One negative point early in 2014 was the poor state of the courts due to the very wet and relatively warm winter.  Courts 5 and 6 had to be closed as they became too slippery and dangerous to play on.  This was remedied by cleaning and applying moss killer to all of the courts in the spring.  This improved the playing surfaces significantly so similar cleaning is likely to take place every spring now.  We also hope to improve the path to the tennis pavilion in the near future.

I would like to thank Krysia for continuing to organise the Farnham Common Winter League in which many of us participate and enjoy.  This is Krysia’s twelfth year of organising the league which is a fantastic achievement.

I would like to thank Stephen Wright and his coaching staff for successfully growing and developing our junior section. And finally I would like to thank all of the 2014 tennis committee members for the time and efforts that they have put into running our club.  

Simon Bailey as communications officer has been a stalwart committee member who has maintained our excellent website, fielded all the communications from the LTA and managed the Wimbledon ballot as well as a host of smaller jobs.  Simon Stannard has successfully organised all of the fixtures in the Bucks Shield.  Susie Hale as social secretary is our representative on the main club’s social committee, she helped Simon with the Wimbledon ballot and organised the engraving for the cups that will be presented tonight and Will Dix did several jobs for the committee.

Heather and Darren, our long standing Ladies and Men’s captains, have done an excellent job throughout the year running the tournaments, organising the team squads and helping the team captains. Heather, Darren and Simon Stannard will be leaving the committee this year and will be missed. I am sure you will join with me in thanking all of them.


Club Mark and Floodlights Update 
In December 2013 we applied to the Sports England Inspired Facilities fund for a grant towards the cost of floodlights on the top pair of tennis courts.  We were not successful with this bid, but we were given good feedback as to why from Sports England.  Accordingly we gathered letters of support from local schools, the LTA and other local organisations, conducted a consultation with tennis club members (thank you to all those who responded), revamped our development plan and submitted a new application in June of 2014.  I am pleased to say that in September we were told that this application was successful.

Hence with the Sports England grant and with a contribution from the sports club, we are able to fund floodlights on the top pair of courts.

We are now at the next stage which is preparation for submitting a formal planning application to South Bucks District Council.  Accordingly we have written a letter to all of the neighbours of the sports club informing them of our plans for floodlights and we held a public meeting on Tuesday 11th November.   Five neighbours attended this meeting and three of these raised concerns over security and the impact on their view.  We hope to address these concerns with CCTV cameras and/or security lights and perhaps the planting of some more trees.

The current large fir trees by the tennis pavilion provide good screening for the houses to the north of the courts and so these will not be removed, although they may be reduced in height in the coming years.

I would like to thank the other members of the tennis floodlights subcommittee for their hard work in getting this far.  Stephen Wright has developed the junior section of the club very successfully so that Farnham Common Tennis Club has had the highest number of Regularly Competing Juniors in Buckinghamshire for a club without floodlights for several months in a row.  He also obtained many of the letters of support for local schools and contributed to the development plan.   Alan Polding has worked on the technical side of the Sports England application and done the majority of the work to obtain quotes from subcontractors.

There is still a lot of work to do, to apply for and hopefully obtain formal planning permission, to get three quotes for the floodlights installation and the electrical work as required by Sports England, but we are hoping to get the floodlights installed by the start of autumn in 2015.  This will allow us all to play tennis in the evenings next winter and thereafter.

Clubmark has been replaced by Tennis Mark and the process for applying has changed significantly so that the majority of the work concerns submitting documents on line.  We already have the majority of the processes and documents in place and will formally be applying for Tennis Mark certification.  Note however that obtaining Tennis Mark is not connected with the Floodlights and currently progressing the plan for installing floodlights has a higher priority than obtaining Tennis Mark.

Ladies Captain Report (Heather Keogh)
Firstly looking back to Winter season 2013 ladies 1sts and 3rds stayed in their respective divisions 4 & 8. Unfortunately the Ladies 2nds were relegated from div 5 to 6. The mixed team stayed in Division 4. 

The summer was tough with a very small squad of 18 ladies fielding the three teams. The ladies 3 Pair team finished a very respectable mid table and thanks go to Karen Coull and Gill Wilson who made guest appearances in the team. We couldn’t have managed without them!  The Ladies 1 two pair team finished bottom of Division 3 losing several matches 5-3 so will be relegated. The newly promoted lades two pair 2nd team came a respectable 5th out of 9 teams in Division 5.  I would like to thank all the captains Lou Rankin, Sandra Buckeldee, Krysia Edwards & Gill Prout.

It was nice to see the ladies event in the championships resurrected and more on the winners of trophies later.

We ran a pre-season ladies seeded tournament and once again Gill  Wilson was victorious and partnering her this year was Krysia Edwards.  There have been social tournaments throughout the year which have been well attended there was some good tennis played and good food consumed.
The change in Ladies night to Mondays did not seem to work with the same people attending each week. These were the people who had attended Tuesday evening prior to the change. The consensus seems to be to go back to Tuesdays but I will leave that to new ladies captain to decide. 

Well it is the end of an era with the sad passing of a very valued member of the club, Sue Chapman. Margaret Bultitude has hung up her racket and my time in office has come to an end.  It has at times been challenging but mostly good and I couldn’t have done it without all the willing team members of the club. So I would like to say a big thank you to each and every one of you for all your support over the years. I would ask that you give Sandra the same in her new role and wish her luck. I will still be here organising the teams and being a captain and wish all the teams good luck for 2015. 

Men’s Captain Report (Darren Monteiro)

It has been a good year for men’s team tennis, with the two 2013/14 winter veteran teams remaining in their divisions. In the Summer Shield the Men’s First team had to withdraw before the start as key players were not then available.  This strengthened the second team, which finished a frustrating third, again just missing promotion.  The thirds and fourths improved their end of season positions.  Thanks go to all team players and those who ably stepped in to play at short notice at various times.
This year’s winter season has started well for the first team.  I’m stepping down as men’s captain and have enjoyed my time, despite my wrist injury limiting my involvement. I hope to be back playing if fully fit in the spring and would like to participate more in the club at a later date.  Thanks go to Margaret Bultitude for stepping in as secretary at a time of need, for Rob her successor and, of course, to Heather as the other part of our ‘double act’! 
Junior’s report (Stephen Wright)

This year we entered five teams into the Buckinghamshire Aegon Summer League, an increase on last year’s three teams. We had players competing in the 8/U mixed, 9/U mixed, 12/U boys, 18/U Girls and 18/U boys teams. While we didn’t finish at the top of any of the tables it was nice to see so many players at Farnham Common interested in competing against clubs in the area. 
I am pleased with the progress we have made this year. I hope that the possibility of floodlights next year is realised and with the continued support of Bucks Sport, the local schools and the local community we will continue to drive the club forward. I would like to thank the club’s committee for their support this year as well as the club’s current membership. Thank you. 

Head Coach report (Stephen Wright)

This Autumn/Winter we have 48 players regularly attending coaching each week. During the Spring/Summer months we had between 60-70 players attending coaching at FCTC each week.  Last year numbers receiving coaching during the Spring/Summer months were 42.  Hopefully with the potential introduction of floodlights we can increase the numbers attending coaching during the Autumn/Winter months. This year just over 50% of players attending coaching are members of the club. Last year 33% were members. We have coached a further 100-150 players outside of weekly coaching this year at local schools and during our holiday camps. 

We have continued our links with the local schools. Our link with FCJS helps us populate our Friday afternoon sessions. From there the better players are invited to train in our Saturday morning classes. Our links during the summer months at Beaconsfield High School, The Beaconsfield School and Burnham Grammar School are still established and it is our plan to introduce players from these schools to the club for the purpose of introducing the better players into the clubs 18/u boys and girls teams as well as our adult teams. 

The high school links are funded by the Bucks Sport Sportivate initiative and have been for the past couple of years. This partnership ensures that FCTC has a foot in the door at some of the local high schools which will hopefully benefit the club in the long run in terms of attracting and increasing the number of juniors playing competitively at the club. 

Most of our current players we have at the club are competing regularly. Our RCJ count was ranked number one in the County for several months in a row in the restricted club section this year. The LTA have now changed the format of the leader board and now all clubs are competing against each other – we therefore find ourselves competing with much larger clubs in terms of membership and courts and are currently around the middle of the table. It is my goal to reach a top 10 ranking within the next two years. 

Adult coaching. This year we ran our annual Men and Ladies team coaching sessions during the Summer term. We also ran a Tuesday evening Intermediate class for adults. We had seven players attending this class at one stage but we had to stop the sessions due to the lack of light. This term we ran an Adult beginners class on Saturday mornings. We are hoping to grow the numbers so we can continue with this class in the New Year. We have had several requests for the club to re-commence Cardio tennis sessions but at this stage we do not have enough players available to play on the same day at the same time for this to go ahead but are hoping to start this class in 2015.
Communications Officer Report (Simon Bailey) 2014
As knowledge has increased, so has the website been updated more often and more use has been made of links to other pages and websites.  The software is versatile but a bit quirky and could be used more as extra features are learnt.  Thanks to Olivier for setting it up well, and for Simon Stannard for updating the fixture page regularly as matches are rearranged, so we all know what courts are used at weekends for match play.    
The Wimbledon ballot was run part automated this year – the LTA allocation was automated, but the Bucks and FCWL allocation remained manual.  All tickets were drawn together, so chances were the same, whatever the source of the tickets.  Thanks to Susie Hale for running the manual ballot excellently again. I grappled with the new LTA on-line system, where the names of ticket winners are uploaded to the LTA, who then control the automated payment and ticket despatch system.  Both parts worked well, with no real glitches.  For 2014 all members registered with the LTA (ie having a BTM) were automatically included in the ballot. For 2015, the LTA has decided that all members wanting to be included in the ballot must positively opt in.  This means all newer members wanting to enter must be a BTM to begin with. In October, those members found not to be BTMs should have had an automated email from the LTA asking them to sign up to be a BTM.  It appears only a  few have done this, so are currently unable to enter the 2015 ballot.  
Election of Officers
The following appointments were proposed, seconded and approved for 2015:
	Role
	Name

	Ladies’ captain
	Sandra Buckledee

	Men’s captain
	Paul Morgan

	Fixtures Secretary
	vacant

	Communication Officer
	Simon Bailey

	Chairman/Secretary
	Rob Coull

	Social secretary
	Susie Hale

	Committee Member 
	Will Dix

	Committee Member & Juniors Team Manager
	vacant

	Committee Member & Web Master
	vacant

	Committee Member & Maintenance Officer
	vacant


Stephen Wright (coach) will continue as the Junior’s coordinator for the coming year if the club is unable to find a committee member or person/parent to assist with running junior matches.

Prizes & Awards (Committee)
· Ladies seeded doubles: Gill Wilson and Krysia Edwards  
· Mixed doubles: Sue Spooner & Dave Barrell
· Men’s Singles: Rob Coull
· Men’s doubles: Dave Barrell & Simon Bailey  
· Most improved player: Simon Stannard
· Player of the year: Gill Wilson
· Captain’s Trophy: Heather Keogh.
Any Other Business
Gill Prout raised the problem of one o’clock starts in the darker winter months. The committee acknowledged that they forgot to action this for this winter but will consider moving match starts to noon or 12:30 for next winter. 

Glen Anstey suggested that, as a memorial to Sue Chapman, a tree or bench be purchased. The committee will consider this, canvass members and make a suitable proposal to main committee.  He also wished that there was an accessible up-to-date members’ phone list. The committee will see if this is possible within data protection requirements and an opt-in scheme will be considered.
There were various comments on the condition of the courts: the lines on the middle courts were faded and that there were a few holes on the courts, the top courts also take time to drain, possibly because the water table is so high, and the possibility of a softer surface for the top courts. The committee will be reviewing the condition of all courts in the spring, along with arrangements for floodlight preparation and whether more drainage work is feasible to run surplus water more directly into the rugby/hockey fields drainage system. There is an annual provision set aside to cover major court maintenance, but the budget is unlikely to cover replacing the tarmac surface with a more expensive alternative.  Members’ views will be sought if appropriate.   
Bob Milne congratulated the floodlight working party members on their efforts and hoped that a proper path be constructed behind the nets and to the pavilion that takes on board the need for lighting to get to the courts if floodlights are there. The committee are working on this.
There was some frustration that half price membership wasn’t possible for young adult members. The committee will re-visit this area to see if another solution is acceptable to the main committee. 

Clubhouse: there was a plea for donations to the roof fund tile appeal, since the target of £80,000, to replace the main flat roof with a pitched one, has not yet been reached.    

The meeting closed at 9:10pm
Minutes agreed at AGM 19th November 2015

